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Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s): 

 

SGB BY-ELECTION: 

The SGB by-election to elect a parent governor went ahead on Tuesday 20 November 2018. Four candidates 

were nominated and Caroline Krishanlall was duly elected and we wish her all the best as a newly elected 

member on the SGB. Thank you to the other three candidates who stood for election and special thanks as well 

to all the parents who came to vote in the by-election. 

 

PREP EXPANSION CAMPUS PROJECT: 

We kindly request that a Quantity Surveyor or Structural Engineer, please contact Gail Bester 

Bester@campsbayprimary.co.za if there is any interest in consulting on the Prep Expansion Campus Project.  

Closing date is Friday, 23 November 2018 at end of business.  Thank you! 

 

SCHOOL FEES 2019: 

Thank you to those parents who attended the budget presentation on 13th November 2018. The budget for 

2019 was approved by parents present - please see attachment with fees for 2019.  

COMBINED POPS/PTA MEETING: Tuesday 4th December 2018  

Please ALL parents who would like to be involved, kindly meet on Tuesday 4 December 2018 at 08h00 in 

the school hall at the Prep Campus. 

 

THANK YOU: 

Thank you to all our Camps Bay Prep volunteer parents and guardians for all their support that they have given 

the Prep School in 2018 from snack sales to swimming coaching to Class Reps! It was wonderful to mingle with 

you all last Friday at our Thank You Breakfast.  

THANK YOU to all our Prep staff for providing the treats and delicious items.  

Thank you to Mrs Lyons for co-ordinating the annual breakfast.   

 

CIVVIES DAY: FRIDAY, 23RD NOVEMBER 2018  

For our final 2018 charity, we are supporting PENINSULA SCHOOL FEEDING 

ASSOCIATION. Children may come to school dressed in their civvies to support this 

excellent charity. They may become Super Heroes or dress in civvies for the day.  

 

Gr 1 Skevington are going on an outing on Fri 23/11 and may come to school in their civvies on Monday 26 

November.  They must wear full school uniform on their outing to Kirstenbosch.  

Please allow your child to bring some cash along to school to support PSFA as each class has their own 

collection tin. In the Monday 26 November assembly we will do the handover to PSFA.  

 

GRADE RECEPTION NATIVITY PLAY:  PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

Reception Grade will be having their annual Nativity Play on Wednesday, 28th November 

at 09h00 in Christian Life Camps Bay.  

Refreshments will be served afterwards. We apologise for the date change.  

Thank you to Ms Freda at CLCB for always assisting us so willingly!  

 

GRADE 2 FAREWELL PARTY:  DANCE YOUR HEART OUT!! 

All grades, families and friends are invited to join us as we wish our 2018 Grade 2’s well 

and farewell on Friday 30 November from 17h00 – 19h30 on the Prep Campus.  

World famous Graham and Lee-Shane from Lagom Dance Academy will be showing off 

their skills to us from 17h45 onwards! Come and join in the fun and excitement! 

 

Please send your food orders to your child’s class teacher on the reply slip sent previously.  
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CELEBRATION:   

You will have received your invitation via your child today. 

Grade 1’s and 2’s will be celebrating their annual CELEBRATION on Monday 3 December at 08h30 at 

Christian Life Camps Bay. This is the day we celebrate our children’s strengths and request you to please join 

us. The Gr 2’s and their parents will be served a tea after the ceremony in the school garden.  

Thank you to Christian Life Camps Bay for always being so willing to assist us.  

 

PREP BOOK SALE:  

Parents are invited to drop of any cd’s, unwanted books (children and adult) at our Reception area. 

We will be holding a book sale on the evening of the Gr 2 Farewell.   

Kindly only drop off books and CD’s that are in a good condition. Thank you! 
 

HOLIDAY CLUB DECEMBER 2018 AND JANUARY 2019:  

Holiday Club will be available from Thursday 13 Dec – Fri 21 Dec and not in January.   

Forms are available from the secretary’s office. 
 

DATES TO DIARISE: 

Fri 23/11 Superhero & Civvies Day All may come to school dressed up in civvies. 

Please bring coins along! 

Sun 25/11 Ms. Serelda’s  special day! Happy Birthday Ms. Serelda van Rhyn 

Wed 28/11 Gr R Nativity 09h00 at Christian Life Camps Bay.  

Fri 30/11 Dance your Heart out! 17h00-19h30 Gr 2 Farewell for all grades at Prep   

Mon 03/12 Celebration (Gr 1&2) 08h30 at Christian Life Camps Bay 

Gr 2 parents and their children will be served 

morning tea and refreshments in the school garden 

Fri 07/12 All Extra Murals end for the year  

Sat 08/12 Alison Templar’s special day! Happy Birthday Mrs. Templar 

Mon  10/12 No assembly today  

Wed 12/12 Report Collection From 07h15 onwards on the verandah in front of 

the hall 

Wed 12/12 Final assembly 08h15 in the school hall 

Wed 12/12 Term 4 ends 10h30 for Gr R’s   11h00 for Gr 1 & 2’s 

 

COURTESY CUP: 

Congratulations to the following children for doing the right thing even when it is hard. 

GR R:  Rameen Aslam, Nigel Chikadaya, Mick van Wulfen 

GR 1:  Georgia Mackenzie, Matilde Mastropietro, Tainda Mhlonyane 

GR 2:  Laurent Lindenmayer, Tanya Mupindu, Liam Weldon 
 

MONITORS:    

We say well done to the following learners as they help to make our school a safe place:  

Zarmeen Aslam, Jake Goldswain-Hein, Mikey Goodall, Roxy Lezar, James Scudamore, Harry Weiss 
 

GREEN CARDS:  

Well done to the following boys and girls for completing 10 sets of right choices and earning a green certificate!    

GR 1: Joshua Argirakis, Rebecca Allderman, Emma Brownlee, Andrew Collins, Sophia Goddard, 

Oyena Maphongwana, Emilie Fourie 

GR 2: Hugo Charpin, Max Fernandes (X5), Ethan George, Mbali Harmel,                                  

Joshua Janse van Rensburg (X3), Jabulile Majingo, Terrence Mkandla, Emma Padley (X12),  

  Lilah-Skye Petersen 
  

WOW CERTIFICATES - We say well done and keep reading to  

GR R:   Stephanie Brand, Austen Loker, Gabriel Loker, Blake Stempowski, Achille Tuccini (X4), 

Declan Tucker, Viktor Veljkovic,  

GR 1:    Keane Barkley, Kate Hermann,  

GR 2: Max Andrews, Max Fernandes (X2), Oscar Legrux, Okuhle Scales (X3) 
 

BREAD BAG TAGS AND PLASTIC BOTTLE TOPS: 

Thank you Joshua Argirakis, Isabella Bou Rjeily, Nevena Milojevic, Tiana Ngwira,  

Eva Richter, Theatre on the Bay, Savannah Thirsk, Declan Tucker and  

Cassius Weston for dropping off bread bag tags and plastic bottle tops at reception. 
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BIRTHDAY BOOKS: 

Thank you Cameron Brown for donating 2 Birthday Books to our school library.  

We will enjoy sharing these lovely books with all your friends at school! 
 

OPERATING HOURS: 

Please take note of the Clothing Shop opening hours for end of 2018 and beginning of 2019: 

The Clothing Shop will close for the holidays on Monday, 3rd December 2018 at 15h30. It will re-open on the 7th 

and 8th January 2019 from 08h00 - 14h00 (doors close at 13h30).  

Thereafter, normal operating hours resume - from 9 January 2018 (Monday to Thursday 07h30 - 15h30) 
 

MAGAZINE PAGE SPONSORSHIP: 

A big thank you to all the families who have already agreed to sponsor pages in the 2018 School Magazine/Year 

Book.  Please could all those who have agreed to sponsor pages make payments soonest. 

Account Name: Camps Bay Primary School      Bank: Nedbank     Account Number: 711452222 

Branch Code: 630309    Ref: MAG Your Surname    Amount: R350 

Please also mail Ms. Carol van der Spuy - campsbayschools@gmail.com the one liner that you would like to 

appear on the page, for example, Sponsored by: The Smith Family. Or, you could also include a quote and name, 

so long as it's just one line. We still have a few pages available to sponsor.  If you would still like to sponsor a 

page, please let Ms. Carol van der Spuy know soonest. 
 

SCHOOL FEES: 

All school and aftercare fees should be paid up to date for the year. Thank you to all those parents who have paid 

their fees timeously. Please settle any outstanding fees as a matter of priority by the end of November 2018.  
 

PRE-ORDERED SCHOOL CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS: 

Pre-ordered photographs will be sent home tomorrow. Late orders will be sent home by the end of the term. 
 

LOST PROPERTY: 

Alex Venter (Gr 1CB) has misplaced one Green Cross school shoe. If found, please return to reception.  

Thank you! 

 

Best Wishes,     

Linda Murray 

Head of the Preparatory Campus   

 

   MINI-ADS…… Donation of R30 p/week for an insert. Thank you! 
 

ACCOMODATION REQUIRED: 

0ne-bedroom flat urgently required in Sea Point or surrounds to occupy end Dec/Jan Please contact Ms Dee (after-care 

manageress) 076 900 9781 or adelepotgieter1@gmail.com 
 

AFFORDABLE SECOND-HAND PLASMA TELEVISION REQUIRED: 

Ms Faith (Gr 2 Assistant) is looking for a TV to purchase at an affordable price. Contact 073 525 7902 if you are able to assist. 
 

CAMPS BAY HOUSE AVAILABLE TO RENT:  

Old, unfurnished house in Camps Bay available immediately for one-year lease. Two bedrooms plus study, one bathroom with 

separate loo, large overgrown garden, amazing view. An easy walk to both prep and primary school, as well as beach, Pick ‘n 

Pay and restaurants. Satellite dish and alarm system with armed response; fireplace; wooden floors throughout; tandem garage; 

built-in cupboards. Pay as you go electricity. Contact Kim Richter on 083 650 8499. 
 

21 DAY SUMMER SHRED CHALLENGE: 

21 Day Summer Shred Challenge. Transform your health, energy & body in 21 days. Online coaching & support, meal plans and 

exercise plan. Call Candice 082 572 9758 
 

KIDZ DISCOVERY:  

Kidz Discovery’s fully registered Bridging BrightStart Preschool for 2,5 to 5,5 year olds, only preschool with a 

registered program for under 6s in Cape Town, is now open for registration for 2019 onwards. We have a few 

spaces open from term 2 with some parents relocating overseas. Please contact Kathy soonest on 0836542494 

and email child’s details through to info@kidzdiscovery.co.za. We have Wonderful Ones and Preschool Prep classes 

for younger children from 1 years and up to get them school ready, an ideal full whole child development and 

stimulation program and great introduction to socialisation under guidance of a loving caregiver, critical for under 

3 year olds. Multimedia Art & Craft classes are offered as an extramural for 6 to 12 year olds. - Email 

info@kidzdiscovery.co.za or like Facebook: @kidzdiscoverypreschool or visit www.kidzdiscovery.co.za 
 

PETITE PERFORMERS PLAYSCHOOL: (STUDIO D’ARTE) 

Camps Bay, Cape Town - Accredited Educators - Unique and Creative Curriculum incorporating-Music & Musical Instruments* 

Drama* Dance. Toddlers: 2-3 years Preschool: 3-4 years Playgroup 18-24 months Mondays to Fridays 8.30AM -12.30PM For 

more Info and Registration Tel:      079 846 2079  Email: studio.d.arte.capetown@gmail.com 

 petiteperformersplayschool@gmail.com  www.studioarte.co.za 
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